
 The  following  informa�on  contains  highlights  from  the  December  13,  2022,  Readington  Board  of 
 Educa�on  mee�ng.  For  complete  minutes,  please  check  the  district  website  on  or  about  January  18, 
 2023. 

 Superintendent’s Report 
 Dr.  Hart  recognized  Mr.  Eric  Zwerling  for  his  Years  of  Service  as  a  Board  of  Educa�on  member.  Dr.  Hart 
 shared  the  following  presenta�on:  Partnership  with  Readington  Township  for  Police  Officers.  To  view, 
 please  click here  . 

 Administra�ve Reports 
 ●  The November Enrollment and Drill Report was approved. 
 ●  The RMS Quarterly Discipline Reports Quarter 1 was approved 
 ●  The School Safety System Submission Report was approved. 
 ●  HIB reports and the Superintendent’s decision were accepted and affirmed. 

 Finance and Facili�es 
 ●  The district bill list was approved. 
 ●  The district travel schedule was approved. 
 ●  The  renewal  of  the  Shared  Services  Agreement  with  the  Township  of  Readington  for  the  rental  of 

 a backhoe or similar piece of equipment for the 2022-2023 school year was approved. 
 ●  The voiding of checks was approved. 
 ●  An  Emergent  and  Capital  Maintenance  Grant  from  the  State  of  New  Jersey  for  the  2022-2023 

 school year to be u�lized on maintenance or emergency projects was approved. 

 Educa�on/Technology 
 ●  Addi�onal field trips were approved for the 2022-2023 school year. 
 ●  The  submission  and  acceptance  of  the  ESSA  and  IDEA  grants  for  the  2022-2023  school  year  were 

 approved. 
 ●  Teacher  of  the  Deaf  Services  from  Summit  Speech  School  from  December  2022  through  June 

 2023 was approved. 
 ●  The  following  student  placement  was  approved  at  Three  Bridges  School,  Holland  Brook  School, 

 and Readington Middle School: Mya Corby. 

https://www.readington.k12.nj.us/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=9729&dataid=20939&FileName=Superintendents%20Repost%20Police%20Officer%20Partnership%20with%20Readington%20TownshipR.pdf


 Personnel 
 ●  Subs�tute teachers were ra�fied and approved. 
 ●  The  following  resigna�ons  were  approved:  Ma�hew  Hamma,  Database  SIS  Administrator-BOE, 

 and Katherine Pomeisl, Special Educa�on Aide-HBS. 
 ●  The  following  appointments  were  ra�fied  and  approved:  Janet  Schierloh-Howard,  LTS  LA 

 Teacher-RMS, and Dr. Kathleen Suchorsky, Principal Subs�tute-BOE. 
 ●  The  following  appointments  were  approved:  Bri�ney  Steitz,  Special  Educa�on  Aide-WHS; 

 Bradley  Klippel,  School  Counselor-RMS;  and  Ma�hew  Lonschein,  Database  SIS 
 Administrator-BOE. 

 ●  The  following  appointment  was  approved:  Colleen  Ogden,  Summer  Enrichment  Coordinator  - 
 Summer of 2023. 

 ●  The  following  coach  assignments  were  approved:  Kevin  Sanders-Track  Assistant  Coach,  and  Philip 
 McGinty-Boys Lacrosse A Coach. 

 ●  The  job  assignment  for  the  2022-2023  school  year  as  part  of  his  regular  job  duty  was  approved: 
 Bradley Klippel-An�-Bullying Specialist. 

 ●  A  resolu�on  for  the  termina�on  of  an  employee  of  the  Readington  Township  Board  of  Educa�on 
 was approved. 

 Communica�on  . 
 ●  Two policies for second reading were approved. 

 The  next  Board  of  Educa�on  Re-Organiza�onal  mee�ng  is  scheduled  for  January  3,  2023,  at  7:00  p.m.  to 
 be  held  in  person  in  the  Board  Conference  Room  located  in  the  Board  of  Educa�on  Office  Wing  of 
 Holland Brook School or you may join us virtually via the following link: 

 Meeting ID 
 meet.google.com/ivb-tiiu-krv 

 Phone Numbers 
 (US)+1 715-600-0099 

 PIN: 553 876 811# 

 Please review the agenda that will be posted on December 23, 2022. 

 Contact: Doreen Harris / 908-534-2897 
 dharris@readington.k12.nj.us 

https://meet.google.com/ivb-tiiu-krv?hs=122&authuser=0
mailto:dharris@readington.k12.nj.us

